TOWN OF COLDEN
SEP 06 2022

Colden Environmental Board Meeting

June 7, 2022

TOWN CLERK'S OFFICE

EB Members

Linda Antowiak (Assistant), Craig Bouquin (Chairperson),

Present:

Ellen Eigenbrod, and Deborah Jusiak

Excused:

Deborah Pasco

Also Present:

Jim DePasquale (Town Supervisor), Walt Kammer (Chairman of

the Town of Colden Planning Board), and Applicant: Colin Fazio

Chairperson Craig Bouquin called the June 7, 2022 Environmental Board Meeting to order at 7:04 PM in the courtroom at the Colden Town Hall. The meeting was also hosted via GoToMeeting.

The Board Members reviewed the May 3, 2022 minutes and Linda motioned and Craig seconded. All were in favor.

 SBA/Verizon Co-Location Application, Applicant: Colin Fazio – Special Use Permit (SUP)

The Environmental Board Members reviewed the Change of Use (CoU) with Colin.

Assessment Form Part 2- Identification of Potential Project Impacts

The Environmental Board Members determined that the project will result in no significant adverse impacts on the environment, and therefore, an environmental impact statement need not be prepared. Accordingly, this negative declaration is issued.

Craig motioned to adjourn at 7:18 PM, and Ellen seconded. All were in favor.

Submitted by: Crystal Barrett